SOUTH BRISTOL TOWN BOARD MEETING

Oct. 20, 2001


SPECIAL MEETING
The workshop meeting of the South Bristol Town 

Oct. 20, 2001
Board was called to order at 9:05am at the Town Hall, 6500 Gannett Hill Rd. W., Bristol Springs, NY.

PRESENT
Daniel Marshall, Supervisor


Mitch Cornish, Councilman


Dale Stoker, Councilman


Thomas Hawks, Councilman

ABSENT
Beverly Wilson, Councilman

RECORDING SECRETARY
Betty Collins, Town Clerk

OTHERS
Larry & Kathy Duel, Bruce Hawkins, Margaret Dunn, Deb Boggs, Sue & Larry Dickens, Sybil Dutcher

PICTOMETRY
Supr. Marshall said that besides the budget we have another issue to discuss.  He said that pictometry is the fly over photograph feature that is being offered to us by the county.  He suggested community, high fly over, not as detailed as neighborhood shots, is $400 and shoreline properties for neighborhood, the fee is $2,400.  He said that there is a certain amount of money that comes back from the STAR program and is suppose to be used for the administration cost of doing STAR; last year we received $1,600 and it was deposited into the general fund and technically it should be used for the administration costs.  He suggested it will be moved from the general fund and used for this pictometry.  He said after seeing the presentation is there any further discussion?


Councilman Stoker asked do you need a different computer or software to run that?


Assessor Hawkins said that what he has is sufficient.


Supr. Marshall said that there is a plan to upgrade Bruce’s machine and move it to the Bookkeeper and move the Bookkeeper’s machine to his office.


Councilman Hawks said that the numbers are already there in Communications and Assessors budget.  He said that the Dell total is $1,500.


Supr. Marshall said that this will not be paid for until 2002; the computer could be in this years budget.


Councilman Hawks said that we have to tell them today because they have to do the fly over.  He said that the rest of the Town could be done in the future.


Councilman Stoker said that he would like to pursue the lakefront and eventually do the rest of the Town; he can see a lot of use for it.


Supr. Marshall suggests we do just the shoreline this year and we can assess the use.


Councilman Hawks said that we need detail for the shoreline.


Highway Supt. Duel asked should he have the same capability as Assessor Hawkins on his computer?


Councilman Hawks said yes, if your computer could do it.


Councilman Cornish agreed with Councilman Stoker.


On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks the decision to obtain pictometry of community for $400 and lakeshore neighborhood shot for $2,400 from the County with the money to come from the 2002 budget.


Councilman Hawks said that we could buy the community for $400 from the County now.


Councilman Stoker amended the motion, seconded by Councilman Hawks to decide to buy the community for $400 from the 2001 budget and the lakeshore neighborhood shot for $2,400 from the 2002 budget was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 – Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Hawks.

2002 TENTATIVE BUDGET

A7320.4

Cultural Programs
Supr. Marshall suggested starting with A7320.4 Joint Youth Project and to change the title to Cultural Programs.  He said that the request from the Cultural Center was $4,800 and he put in $3,000.  He said that we increased the Mercy Flight and Libraries; this was prior to receiving the letter from the Cultural Center.


Councilman Stoker said that he toured the facility and they did a great job.  He said that now they do have a terrific center there and we should support them.  He would support the request there and thinks it is another nitch for our Town.


Councilman Cornish said that he would agree for the $4,800.


Supr. Marshall asked Sue Dickens if they could provide us with a yearend statement on the budget?


Sue Dickens said yes.


Councilman Hawks said that when people take the time to sell their cause we should be very open to that.  We need the exposure they provide.  He said that we do need to cut back so he would support the $4,800 this year and possibly scale back next year.


Highway Supt. Duel said that he has also seen the operation and it is very impressive.  He asked what is the Town of Canandaigua giving?  He said that if they don’t match the funds does the Town Board have any clout with them?


Supr. Marshall said that the Town of Canandaigua is not giving anything and the Town of Bristol is keeping it the same.


Sue Dickens said that South Bristol is on the sign and Canandaigua will not support us.


Supr. Marshall said that we will up A7320.4 to $4,800.

A7140 PLAYGROUND
Supr. Marshall said that these are a combination of what Deb Boggs requested and what he put in.


Supr. Marshall said that A7140.1 Personal Services, he proposed $1,500.  He asked how far do we want to go with this thing?  He said that we may have to put some time constraints.  He said that A7140.2 is $1,000 and A7140.4 is $1,200.  He said that we have a plan to buy additional equipment, extension of swing and bench.


Deb Boggs said that we need to look at the tower thing as someone got caught on it.


Supr. Marshall asked any changes?


Town Board agreed as is.

GENERAL FUND
Supr. Marshall said that we will start at the beginning now.  He said that he asked everyone who was involved and essentially what is here is what was asked for by the department group.  When we get into personal services we are talking about going to a salary for hourly people.  He said that the increase is about 3.5%.


Bookkeeper Dunn said that it is easier if it is on salary.


Councilman Stoker said that he wants people to be paid for what he is working.


Bookkeeper said that it would be Jack, Deb, Kathy and her.

A1010. TOWN BOARD
Councilman Stoker said that he did not ask for a raise and doesn’t want one.


Councilman Hawks and Councilman Cornish agreed.


Supr. Marshall said A1010.1 is $10,234.

A1110.1 TOWN JUSTICE
Town Board said it is ok.

A1220. SUPERVISOR
Town Board said it is ok.

A1330. TAX COLLECTOR
Town Board said it is ok.

A1355. ASSESSOR
Supr. Marshall said that the .4 Contractual should be increased to $4,000 to pay for the pictometry.  The Town Board agreed.

A1410. TOWN CLERK
Supr. Marshall said that the .1 Personal Service for $25,000 was requested.  He said that he is only comfortable with 3.5% increase.  He asked Clerk Collins why she requested it.


Clerk Collins said that she believes she earns it by averaging 30 hours per week and it is what she requested last year.  She said that last year she was told that she should get more training so the past year she went to school for Word, Word Intermediate and Excel; she also posted more hours.


Councilman Stoker said that he would suggest $20,000.


Councilman Cornish said that at $13 per hour at 30 hours per week it would be $20,280.  He said that he thinks it would be fair.


Councilman Stoker said that it doesn’t matter to him.


Town Board agreed that A1410.1 should be $20,000.


Supr. Marshall said that $3,160 was requested for A1410.11 for the Deputy.  The Board agreed on $2,750 for A1410.11.

A1420.4 ATTORNEY
The Town Board said it is ok.

A1430 PERSONAL SERVICES
Supr. Marshall said that regarding A1430.1 and A1430.12, Deb (Stenographer) and Margaret (Bookkeeper) hours have increased and the budget numbers were way low.  He said that he put Margaret in for a 3.5% increase and Deb’s hours are increased as she does typing for the CEO.


Highway Supt. Duel said that she went over her hours and why do you keep increasing it?  He asked why do her hours have to increase when the Comprehensive Plan is done?


Supr. Marshall said, regarding A1430.12, Deb is moving from 22 hours to 26 hours, adding 4 hours per week.  He said that per hour a 3.5% increase if $16,494.40.  


The Board agreed on A1430.1 at $11,138.40 and A1430.12 at $15,350 as salaried.

A1440.4 ENGINEER

A1450.4 ELECTIONS
The Town Board said they are ok.

A1620. TOWN HALL
Supr. Marshall said that A1620.1 is for mowing.


The Town Board said it is ok.

A1640. HIGHWAY GARAGE
The Town Board said A1640.1 is ok.


The Town Board changed A1640.2 to $1,000.


Highway Supr. Duel said that regarding A1640.22, we are trying to get the cold storage building to full OCEA standards; we can do this gradually and it can be reduced to $40,000.


The Town Board changed A1640.22 to $40,000.


The Town Board said that A1640.4 is ok.

A1650 COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Board said this is ok.


Councilman Hawks said that regarding the web site the portals are removed; we have to build the tools to update this quickly.

A1660.4 RECORDS RETENTION

A1670.4 CENTRAL PRINTING & MAILING

A1680.4 CENTRAL CATA PROCESSING

A1910.4 UNALLOCATED INSURANCE

A1920.4 MUNICIPAL ASSOCIATION DUES

A1940.2 PURCHASE OF LAND

A1990.4 CONTINGENT ACCOUNT



The Town Board said these are ok.

A3310.4 TRAFFIC CONTROL
Highway Supt. Duel said that the company Accent came in here and Ray refused to pay a $3,000 bill that they did not pay during Roger Kessler’s term.  He said that they are coming to the Town Board.


The Town Board said A3310.4 is ok.

A3510.4 CONTROL OF DOGS

A3520.4 OTHER ANIMAL CONTROL

A4010.1 BOARD OF HEALTH

A4020.1 AND .2 REGISTRAR OF VITAL STATISTICS


The Town Board said these are ok.

A4540.4 AMBULANCE
Supr. Marshall said that this is $600 for Medic 60 and $1,500 for Mercy Flight.


Councilman Stoker said put Mercy Flight at $1,000 and leave Medic 60 at $600.


Councilman Hawks said that as Town there is a value to getting headlines from the Cultural Center.


Supr. Marshall said that A4540.4 would be $1,600 with $600 to Medic 60 and $1,000 for Mercy Flight. The Town Board agreed.

A5010 HIGHWAY ADMINISTRATION


Supr. Marshall said that A5010.1 and A5010.11 are a 3.5% increase.  The Town Board said ok.


Supr. Marshall said that regarding A5010.2 for equipment, Larry is asking for an increase of $1,500 for a computer system with a total of $1,800 so he can use the pictometry.


The Town Board said A5010.2 is $1,800.

A5182.4 STREET LIGHTING

A6772.4 PROGRAMS FOR THE AGING


The Town Board said these are ok.

A7110 PARKS
Supr. Marshall said that A7110.1 is lawn mowing and A7110.4 is for fuel and odds and ends.


Highway Supt. Duel said that they need picnic tables and flowers from A7110.4


The Town Board said these are ok.

A7310.4 YOUTH PROGRAM
Supr. Marshall said that this is for Village of Naples recreation.  The Town Board agreed.

A7410.4 LIBRARY
Supr. Marshall said that he put in for the following:  Bristol $1,000, Honeoye $2,066 and Naples $5,000.  The Town Board agreed.

A7510.4 HISTORIAN

A7550.4 CELEBRATIONS
The Town Board said these are ok.

A8010 ZONING
Supr. Marshall said that regarding A8010.1, Jack’s salary, at a 3.5% increase and increased his hours for 35 hours per week.  He said that he may not be able to work them.


Councilman Stoker said that fees are pretty cheap on new construction; the CEO has to come out about 5 times.  He said that we should visit our fees.


Supr. Marshall said that this is based on 35 hours per week a salaried employee.


Councilman Stoker asked does he need to work 35 hours?


Supr. Marshall said that he asked for more hours.


Highway Supr. Duel said that it is the same hourly rate as Gary, who has been here for 20 plus years.


Councilman Stoker said that the wage $16.56 for 35 hours per week is $30,139.20.


Supr. Marshall said that $30,000 would be for 35 hours and $25,000 for 30 hours.  He said to set A8010.1 at $30,000.  The Town Board agreed.


The Town Board said A8010.2 and A8010.4 are ok.


The Town Board agreed to change A8010.41 to $3,000.

A8020 PLANNING
The Town Board said it is ok.

A8090.4 WATERSHED
Supr. Marshall said this is for Canandaigua Lake Task Force and Honeoye Lake Task Force.

A8160 REFUSE & GARBAGE
The Town Board said A8160.1 is ok.


The Town Board changed A8160.2 to $6,000 and said that A8160.4 is ok.

A8161 CD SITE
The Town Board said it is ok.

A8540.4 DRAINAGE
Supr. Marshall said that has been dropped.

A8810 CEMETERIES
The Town Board said A8810.1 is ok.


Supr. Marshall said that A8810.4 is for Paul Brahm.

Councilman Stoker said that we had the discussion about the cemeteries.  He asked how do we do for one and not the other?  He said that he thinks Wilder would be one we would want to maintain; they are all on private property.  He suggests we put some money in here; he will follow-up on the cemeteries.

The Town Board said A8810.4 is ok

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS
The Town Board said they are ok.

REVENUES
Highway Supt. Duel requested increasing A1120 by $10,000.


Supr. Marshall said that we are getting our sales tax check the end of this week and then he may change it.

HIGHWAY FUND

DA5110.1 GENERAL REPAIRS

PERSONAL SERVICES
Supr. Marshall said that this is for an additional person, #7.  He said that Cliff is leaving us so a half person is already needed.


Highway Supt. Duel said that the extra man would be doing the CD truck; he plans to reduce the men at the Transfer Station from 3 to 2 men.  He said that the new man would be mowing, in winter he would be personnel at night, and flagman.  He said he added $12,460 to cover this and the rest of the money is coming out of other accounts.


Supr. Marshall said this number reflects that there is a 7th man.  He said at the very least you are looking at half a man.


The Town Board said DA5110.1 is ok.


Highway Supt. Duel said that DA5110.4 is up $35,000 because we have to moto pave 5 miles of Gulick.


The Town Board said DA5110.4 is ok.

DA5112.2 CHIPS
The Town Board said it is ok.

DA5130.2 MACHINERY EQUIPMENT


Highway Supt. Duel said to remove $35,000; that would leave $125,000 for grader purchase and a flail mower and County Road #12.  


The Town Board said DA5130.2 is $125,000.

DA5130.4 MACHINERY 

DA5140.4 MISC. BRUSH & WEEDS

DA5142.1 SNOW REMOVAL PERSONAL SERVICES

DA5142.4 SNOW REMOVAL CONTRACTUAL

DA5148.1 SERVICES FOR OTHER GOVERNMENTS

DA5148.4 SERVICES FOR OTHER GOVERNMENTS


The Town Board said these are ok.

EMPLOYEE BENEFITS
The Town Board said DA9030.8, DA9045.8, DA9055.8 are ok.


Highway Supt. Duel said that he thinks A9060.8 Hospital & Medical Insurance will drop and they will look into this.


The Town Board said it is ok.

REVENUES
Highway Supt. Duel suggested upping sales tax $10,000.


The Town Board said the revenues are ok.

SUMMARY PAGE
Supr. Marshall said that the General Fund appropriations will be $669,256.40, revenues $416,600, the unexpended fund balance is $87,500, the reserved fund balance is $40,000 and the amount to be raised by taxes, account A1001, is $125,156.40.


Supr. Marshall said that the Highway Fund appropriations will be $768,676.70, revenues $551,500, unexpended fund balance $194,000 and amount to be raised by taxes, account DA1001, is $23,176.70.


Supr. Marshall said that the total amount to be raised by taxes is $148,333.10.  He said that the total budget is up 7.5%; the tax rate will hold at .781% because the total assessment will be higher.

2002 BUDGET HEARING
On motion of Councilman Cornish, seconded by Councilman Hawks a public hearing on the 2002 Preliminary Budget for Saturday, November 10, 2001 at 9AM was ACCEPTED – AYES 4 – NAYS 0 Voting Aye – Cornish, Stoker, Marshall, Hawks.

ADJOURN
On motion of Councilman Stoker, seconded by Councilman Hawks and carried the meeting adjourned at 12:15PM.


Respectively submitted:


Betty Collins


Town Clerk

